
Re: Proposedamendmentsto dissolvedoxygenstandard(R04-25)

DorothyGunn,Clerk R E C E ~V E D
Illinois Pollution ControlBoard CLERK’S OFFICE
JamesR. ThompsonCenter
100 W. RandolphSt. Nov 032004
Suite11-500
Chicago,IL 60601 STATE OF ILLINOIS

Pollution Control Board
DearMs. Gunn,

In April 2004,theIllinois Associationof WastewaterAgencies(IAWA) submitteda proposalto the
Illinois Pollution Control Boardproposingto lower thedissolvedoxygencriteriafrom 5.0mg/I to 3.5mg/l
during the monthsof July throughFebruary. 1 amwriting you to askthatyou reject IAWA’s request. The
proposedreductionin dissolvedoxygencriteriawill not improvetheconditionof Illinois streamssuchas
theFox River, ratherit will havetheoppositeeffectby furtherdegradingwaterqualityandharming
aquaticlife. The currentIllinois standardfor dissolvedoxygenfollows U.S. EnvironmentalProtection
Agencyguidelinesandpastscientificstudiesdo notsupporta.lower standard. Therefore,the Illinois
Pollution Control Board shouldreject theproposalto lower dissolvedoxygenstandards.

In 2002,the Fox River wascategorizedas impairedby theIllinois EnvironmentalProtectiohAgency. One
of thereasonsfor theriver’s impairmentis low dissolvedoxygen. Theeffectsof low dissolvedoxygenin
riverssuchasFox arewell documented,At extremelylow oxygenlevels,fish kills result. Low dissolved
oxygenlevels in theFox River will also negativelyimpactfish speciesthatspawnin late summer,and
sportfishsuchas smalimouthbassare sensitiveto low dissolvedoxygenlevels. Freshwatermusselsand
otheraquaticmacroinvertebratesare also negativelyaffectedby low dissolvedoxygen. The aquaticfauna
in theFox River is alreadythreatenedby deterioratingwaterqualitywith severalspeciesbecoming
extirpatedfrom the watershedin recentdecades.Lower dissolvedoxygenwill only exacerbatethe
problemstheFox River faces.

RobertSchanzelmadethefollowing commentson behalfof theIllinois Chapterof theAmericanFisheries
Societyregardingtheproposal: “The Illinois Chapterof the AmericanFisheriesSocietydoesnotsupport
relaxingIllinois’ existingdissolvedoxygenstandardsbecauseinsufficientevidenceis availablethat such
actionwill nothaveseriousandilTevocableconsequencesfor the state’saquaticbiota - that is, the science
doesnotsupporttheproposedchanges.” Schanzelalso states“To lowerquality standardsnow, wouldnot
servethebest interestseitherof Illinois’ citizensor its aquaticresources.”

The conditionof theFox River is impactedby multiple stressors.As thesestressorsbecomeintensifiedthe
ecosystemdeteriorates.The degradationof theFox River hasandwill continueto affect thewell being of
its residents. In February2004,over 150,000residentsin Aurora wererecommendedto boil their water.
A reportpreparedby WestonSolutionsindicatedthatthe majority of theblamefor theboil ordercouldbe
placedon thedeteriorationof water quality in theFox River. Theproposedrule changeby JAWA will not
improvethe conditionof the FoxRiver, but i.t hasthepotentialto accelerateits decliningcondition. Thus,
it shouldbe rejectedby the Illinois PollutionControlBoard.

Thankyou verymuch for your timeandconsideration.

Sincerely

Ms. Kyla Jacobsen
509 Hendee St.
Elgin, IL 60123


